
SUNDAY 5:30pm 
Virtual Agape Group 
Zoom  
Led by Michael Jones & Rion Curtis 
 
 
WEDNESDAY 6:30pm 
Celebrate Recovery Open Share  
Common Grounds, Classroom 7  
Led by: John Langley 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 7:00pm 
Adult /Family Class 
Auditorium 
Wisdom Literature 
Led by: Michael Jones 

SUNDAY 9:00am 

Adult Classes 
Auditorium 
Grief & God’s Comfort  
Led by: Bryan Dugan & Damian William-
son 
Classroom 7  
Not Your Mama’s Genesis  
Led by: John Langley  
Gospel of John (College Age) 
South Fellowship Hall 
Teachers: The Sears & The Truitts 

Children’s Classes 
Nursery  
Ages: 0-2yrs; South hall 
Journey thru Judea  
Ages: 2yrs-5th grade; North hall 
Middle & High School  
Basement 

Bible Classes 

Sunday Evening AGAPE Groups 

Agape Groups help us connect to God and each other on a deeper level. The goal of 
our Agape groups is to SEEK the lost, SERVE together, and GROW in Christ. For the 
foreseeable future, in-person Agape groups will be canceled, due to COVID-19.  

Meeting Schedule 

Contact us at: 
Phone - 316-684-3723 

Email - office@epcofc.org 
Visit us online at epcofc.org  

 

East Point Leadership 

WHERE YOU CAN: 

• Make contributions online 

• Access calendar of events 

• Access list of staff and ministries 

• Access sermons & other resources 

Sunday 
Bible Class...............................9:00am 
AM Service.……….…….….........10:00am 

  

Wednesday 
 

   Women’s Bible  
Class.............10:00am 

Adult/Family Bible Class.........7:00pm 
Wisdom Literature 

Shepherds          Ministers 
Dave Hawley PH: 316-259-7351        Preaching Minister 
Scott Hawley PH: 316-648-8857        Michael Jones        PH: 316-312-0089 
Don Johnson PH: 316-648-3933        Outreach Minister 
Paul McKenzie PH: 316-691-7777        John Langley        PH: 316-461-3279 
Roy VanZant PH: 316-619-0980        Youth Minister 
Dave Wasserstrom  PH: 316-993-1667          Devin Schadegg        PH: 770-634-7262 
D.W. Ziegler  PH: 316-655-3161        Children’s Ministry Coordinator  
                                                                    Mercedes Hayes      PH: 316-641-1456 
Our Deacons and their Ministries 
Doug Chambers - Missions 
Kevin Crowley - Fellowship  
Dean Foster - Children’s Education 
Richard James - Fellowship 
Jared Johnson - Communication &  
Computer 
Steve Lemons - Missions 

Other Ministries & Their Leaders 
Brian Cunningham - Greeters and Ushers 
Jim Hubbard - Visitation                                      
Jim Jefferies & Jim Woods - Grounds                
Ed Karnes - Benevolence           
Robert and Susan Morgan - Memorial             
Garden                                                                   
H.C. Pennel - Senior Saints & Visitor  
Greeting 

Ron Malm - Building 
Keith Miller - Media Presentations  
Sam Pryor - Worship Preparation 
Travis Sears - Communication &                           
Computer; Youth & Family 
Allen Warren - Member Needs 
  
 

Sunday, October 11 
  In-Person Bible Class                    138  

  Online Viewers                         73  

  

  In-Person Worship                        193  

Online Viewers                              130                                                                                              

  

Wednesday, October 13 
Pumpkin Patch Bash  

 

Contribution 
  Contribution                          $12,685   

  Weekly Average                    $12,145    

  Weekly Budget                      $11,815  
 

Church Stats 

Zoom Agape Group 
If you don’t have a small group you are currently meeting with, you 
are welcome to join in with the group led by Rion Curtis and Michael 
Jones via Zoom. We meet every Sunday at 5:30pm. You can join via 
the link sent in the Friday email. See you there!  

Johnette Riggs - Library    
Steve Riggs - Security       
Brett Ruggles - Van Maintenance  
Ron Wagoner - Community Outreach 
Barb Gibson, Eryn Hackler, Nicole 
Hackler, Annie Johnson, Lorana Johnson, 
Tiffany Jones, Peggy McKenzie - Women’s 
Ministry 

October 17, 2021 

 East Point 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
747 N. 127TH ST. E., WICHITA, KS 67206 



Today’s Worship 

Message from the Elders 
Over the last couple of weeks, we 
have had several of our members 
test positive for the Covid-19 virus. 
Some of them have been in attend-
ance within the last two weeks at 
our worship services. While we do 
not know if any of those affected 
contracted the virus from being at 
East Point, please continue to be 
diligent in protecting yourself and 
others as we navigate this pandem-
ic. And remember, if you do not 
feel well, no matter how minor the 
symptoms, please stay home. 
The Elders  
 

Senior Saints 
The Senior Saints Potluck sched-
uled for today after services has 
been CANCELLED. We look forward 
to seeing you all next month. 
 

Ladies’ Bible Class 
Ladies’ Bible class is CANCELLED for  
Wednesday, October 20. We look 
forward to seeing you next week. 
 

Women’s Step Study 
There will be two Women’s Step 
Studies beginning the first week in 
November. For anyone interested 
in attending, there will be an infor-
mational meeting on Tuesday,  
October 26, at 7:00pm, in the  
Fellowship Hall. Step studies meet 
once a week for approximately 9 
months. If you’re looking for a way 
to deepen your relationship with 
Jesus and find your way through 
some hurts, habits, or hang-ups, 
please consider joining us. For ad-
ditional information, contact Joyce 
Stewart at 316-250-2583.  
 

Baby Announcement 
Tara and Matthew Griekspoor had 

Announcements & Upcoming Events                                                    

#167 - Hosanna 

Greeting 

Call to Worship  

#63 - I Will Call upon the Lord 

Song - Jesus, You’re My Firm Foundation 

Opening Prayer 

Scripture - Philippians 4:4-7 

#860 - There Is a Habitation 

#382 - Why Did My Savior Come to Earth? 

Communion 

Kids Time 

Sermon - ANXIOUS FOR NOTHING - Default Reactions 

#712 - Jesus Is Coming Soon 

White Cards, Kids 

#474 - Thank You, Lord 

Closing Prayer 

Nursery 
The nursery is located across from 
the fellowship hall, on the south 
side of the building.  
Today’s Helpers: Cathy Mikus & 
Kelli Malm 
 

Lullaby Room 
There is a private room behind 
the baptistry for parents to take 
care of their baby’s needs. 

Prayer Requests & Praises 

Youth Ministry 
Game Night - TONIGHT from 5:00-7:00pm, at the building. Teens are  
asked to bring dinner. Devin will provide drinks/dessert/snacks. We will 
play games around the church and have a devotional.  
Teen Wednesday Night Devotional - Come join us on Wednesday nights, 
from 6:30-8:00pm, at Richard and Rachel James’ home, 2319 N. Rosemont 
Cir., Wichita, KS 67228, for food, games, and a lesson!  

Nursery & Kid’s Time 

Today’s Assignments 
 

Greeting/Song Leader 
Travis Sears 
 

Call To Worship 
Richard James 
 

Opening Prayer 
Joe Newberry 
 

Scripture 
Bryan Dugan 
 

Communion Comments  
Dave Hawley 
 

Closing Prayer 
D.W. Ziegler 
 

Communion 
Please remember to  
pick up your individual 
communion set at the 
door.  
 

October Elder Contact  
D.W. Ziegler 

Noah’s Ark & Children’s Worship 
During the sermon, there is a program 
for children 2yrs-5th grade in the north 
hall.  
Teachers: 
(2-3yrs) Tori Schmeissner  
(4yrs-Kindergarten) Sherena Langley 
(Children’s Worship) Mary Jo Foster 

• Paul and Peggy McKenzie tested positive for Covid-19. Please keep 
them in your prayers. 

• David Merkle has tested positive for Covid-19. Please keep him in 
your prayers. 

• H.C. Pennel has tested positive for Covid-19 and he was at class and 
worship on Sunday, October 10.  Please be praying for him. 

• Jessica Hoggatt has been put on a ventilator. Please keep praying 
for Jessica, Cory, and all the family as they wait and she continues to 
fight. 

• Lindsey Iverson is home now. Please continue to pray for Lindsey and 
her husband, Tim, as they continue to monitor her health. 

• Bill Bearden had 2 stents placed in his leg to help with circulation. 
They are working. He is recovering in Reed's Cove Rehabilitation  

 Center. 
• Please be in prayer for Don and Mary Evans, as Don has been placed 

on hospice care at their home. Prayers and visits are welcome as long 
as visits are kept short (15 mins. max). 

• Please be praying for Bill and Betty Sanders. Betty is having to make 
some difficult decisions regarding Bill's health and they are asking for 
prayers during this time. Please no visitors. 

 

Undergoing cancer treatments: Lexie Espinoza, Jim Hubbard, Sherena 
Langley’s niece, Rachel, Andrew Grantstein, Don Evans, Jim Woods,  
Richard James’ dad, Chester James, and Liz Wagoner’s sister, Laura Soash. 

 

Continuing health problems: Cathy Cooper’s mother, Cherry Cox, Lara  
Flug’s mother, Sue Copeland, Dan Barker, Bill Bearden, Harlan and Lynn 
Boyce, Bill and Betty Eskew, Amy Curtis, Stan Hancock, Elliott Harris, Janie 
Karnes, Mary Lacey, Porscha Melendez, Robert Morgan, Stacia Ryan, Joyce 
Stewart, Geoff Swenson, Blanca Ward, and Dorothy Yankey. 

Children’s Ministry      
• Check out the new added shelf for parent resources in the Chil-

dren’s wing! Books for hard conversations such as body safety, bad 
pictures, and good pictures are on the top shelf.  

• We appreciate everyone who came out to the pumpkin patch. We 
had a great turn out!  

• If you have a child 3rd grade or up, contact Jared Johnson if your 
child might be interested in LTC this January.  

their twin babies on October 7. Kevin 
James was born at 7:33am, weighed 4 
lbs. 11.49 oz., and was 16-1/2 in. long. 
Elizabeth Kay was born at 7:40am, 
weighed 5 lbs. 5 oz., and was 17 in. 
long. Everyone is doing well! 
 

Silver Maple Camp Men's Retreat 
The Silver Maple Camp Men's Retreat 
is October 17-19. Cost is $75. Come at 
6:00pm TONIGHT, and meet at the 
Pizza Hut in Kingman, KS. Then, head 
over to camp after supper for fellow-
ship, discussion, praise, and prayer. 
Please see the flyer on the Fellowship 
bulletin board for more information.  
 

Volunteers Needed  
Don and Mary Evans are requesting 
volunteers to help take Don to the VA 
Hospital for doctor's appointments. If 
you would like to help, please see the 
sign-up sheet on the Fellowship bulle-
tin board or check the weekly email. 
Please contact Don and Mary directly 
if you can help at 316-253-9379 or 
316-253-8749.  
 

Security Team  
If anyone is interested in serving on 
the Security Team, please contact 
Steve Riggs at 316-258-0632. 
 
 
 
 

This Week’s Events at the Building 
October 17-23 
SUNDAY, MONDAY, & TUESDAY: Open 
WEDNESDAY: Celebrate Recovery 

Open Share, 6:30pm, Common 
Grounds 

   Wisdom Literature, 7:00pm, in the  
    Auditorium 
THURSDAY, FRIDAY, & SATURDAY: 

Open  
Contact the office for reservations. 


